
 
 

January 2021 NEWSLETTER 

Greetings Hawthorne Members, 

Happy New Year to all!  I am looking forward to what 2022 brings to Hawthorne.  There are a lot of 
exciting things happening around the club so keep an eye open or better yet, come up and check them 
out!  Hopefully everyone faired okay through the snowstorm.  The golf course had a few trees and 
branches fall but other than that we made it out unscathed. The grounds crew worked hard to get all 
debris cleared from the snowstorm and continues to keep the course open as we go through winter. 
Hopefully we get some warmer weather so we can all get back on the course!   

There have been a few improvements made in the club house.  The men’s bathroom for the bar and 
restaurant has been stripped of its outdated wallpaper and painted.  The partitions have been painted 
and all fixtures have been deep cleaned and look like new!  There are more projects on the list, and we 
will continue to update the clubhouse as we can.   

\What we have all been waiting for, the restaurant that has been promised is finally open to members!  
We held an opening night, "Taste of Italy", which was a success.  I want to thank all that were able to 
make it up to the club and help support our new partner in the restaurant, Sal.  The food was great, and 
the atmosphere was even better!  It has been a while since members have been able to sit down and 
enjoy a dinner with family and friends at the club and we are looking forward to many more.  The 
restaurant is open to the members and their guests and will be following the current winter hours of 
operation.  We will be extending these hours as we get into golf season, please stay tuned for these 
hours. You can contact the restaurant by email or phone.  We are in the process of setting up an email 
for the bar and restaurant. For now, please email the office, listed below, and we will get you in touch 
with the Restaurant manager. 

With the restaurant open, we will maintain a monthly Tam-O-Shanter starting February 1st. Full 
members will have a monthly $40.00 Tam-O-Shanter and Pool members will have a $25 Tam-O-Shanter 
during their membership period.   The Tam-O-Shanter is not an additional charge on your bill, all food 
and drink you purchase at the restaurant and bar apply to this.   Come enjoy a made to order pizza or a 
Cubano sandwich after a round of golf, grab some snacks with the kids after a day at the pool or even 
stop by for lunch or dinner during the week. 

The social committee has already started planning events for this year.  The goal is to create an inviting 
and fun atmosphere for our members.  We will post the flyers as these events are finalized so don't 
forget to check the website, Facebook, email, and the bar for all upcoming events.  Below is the list of 
events that have been finalized and are posted: 

 Super Bowl Party February 13th, 2022 



 
 Oyster Roast February 26th, 2022 

o Tickets are for sale, please purchase at the bar.  If you know of someone that is 
interested in purchasing a ticket please let them know where/how to do so. 

The grounds crew has worked hard to get the course back into shape after a tough year last year and are 
continuing to improve the course.  The improvements can already be seen and offer an exciting look to 
what this year’s golf season will bring.  As we approach the beginning of golf season, we will be looking 
for paid part time help on the grounds crew.  If anyone is interested in helping or know of someone that 
may be interested please email the office at office@hawthornecc.net or reach out to the golf committee 
chairman, Kevin Bowen Sr..  

The search for a General Manager/Director of Golf continues.  We have had several prospects that have 
been interested.  Ideally, we are looking for a candidate with golf industry experience but that is not a 
requirement.  If anyone may know of someone that has the experience and would be interested in the 
position, please email the office at office@hawthornecc.net .   

The pool committee is actively looking for a new pool manager.  If anyone is interested in applying, 
please contact Buddy Rapczynski at buddyrap@hotmail.com. 

Thank you all for making Hawthorne the place we all want to be at.  We as board members are 
dedicated to make Hawthorne the place everyone wants to be at.  If you are interested in helping out 
with one or more of the committees, please reach out to the appropriate committee chairman below.  
We are always open to suggestions so please reach out to us!  Our emails are below, and we will gladly 
get in touch with you as soon as we can.    

Until next time, 

Ryan Bowling 

Hawthorne C.C. Board of Governors and Committee Leaders 
President Ryan Bowling rbowling@cvcarlson.net  
Vice President Russ Hall Rhall@cvcarlson.net 
Secretary Rich Grimes Richgrimes11@yahoo.com  
Treasurer Rich Grimes richgrimes@yahoo.com 
Office Barry Wood Bwood301@hotmail.com 
Golf/Golf Ground Committee Kevin Bowen Sr. Bowenk1961@gamil.com 
House Committee Russ Hall, Ryan 

Bowling, Rich Grimes 
SAME AS ABOVE 

General Grounds/Clubhouse Committee Bill Milstead Billmilstead19@gmail.com 
Social Committee Mariel Wilson Mwilly0918@gmail.com  
Pool Committee Valerie Browning browningvs@verizon.net  
Vistas Committee John L. Sprague Sprague6529@gmail.com  
Membership Committee Paul Skeens loan@colonialnetwork.com  
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The Vistas at Hawthorne CC 
 

Contact Connie Bowling 
301-751-1480 

 
Something Borrowed Event 

Designs and Rentals 
https://Bowlingcg.wixsite.com/som 

ethingborrowed 
 


